
 

 
Dear Parents 

 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

At the end of term 1 all pupils in KS2 took part in an intra house football tournament. This was run in their 

outdoor PE lessons. It was great to see them all playing for their houses, in mainly mixed football teams. 

Red team won in Year 6, Blue team won in Years 4 and 5 and Green team won in year 3.  When the year 

group scores were added together the Yellow team came out on top! Well done everyone, you all showed 

great passion and determination throughout the week. 

  

This week, we took 40 pupils from KS2 to the annual inter school cross country competition; this event is 

run by our school games organiser. There were 12 local primary schools taking part, which meant each race 

had over 100 participants. This is an event in which we always do very well, and this year was no exception. 

Some of the pupils have been regulars at representing the school in cross country events; however, this 

year it was nice to see some different pupils taking part – also our Year 3s who competed for the first 

time. 

 

All the pupils tried their best and the teamwork and support for each other during this event was superb. 

We had 5 children who came in the top 3 of their events. Our teams came 2nd in the 3/4 girls, 2nd in the 

3/4 boys, 2nd in the 5/6 girls and 3rd in the 5/6 boys. Well done to all involved. The next races are in the 

spring term; it would be good to see as many as possible come to the various cross-country clubs before 

school. One of the pupils who has represented the school at cross country before commented that they 

had improved their placing by running regularly for the last year at the club. A huge thank you to our 

parents who came along on the bus to help manage the team. 

 

School Information 

 
Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception AJ Carter  Lucas Delf-Grant Sayesha Arora Adelaide Dawkins-Reynolds 

Year 1 Harry Mayoh  Henry Booker  Arthur Thornley  

Year 2 Isaac Underwood Connie Turnbull Shayden Jubb   

Year 3 Joaquin Barcelon Ellie Barker-Magowan Delilah Taylor-Speers  

Year 4 Lois Cunnington Matthew Peachey Rowan Baxter  Zara Fincham 

Year 5 Logan Smith  Scarlett Conway Jacob Shawley 

Theon Collins  Ava Latter 

Year 6 Raouf Rais  Eloise Clarke  Yasmin Hadzaj Issy Eagle 
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Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

In the South Lincolnshire Dance Festival, Skye Courton achieved second place for her Acro. 

 Lucy Smith achieved first place for her Lyrical Duet. Hollie Clarke and Lucy Smith achieved 

 second place for their Modern Duet 

Leo Soilleux won the 2022 British Mini Bike AMR Moto JSM 90 

 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 3rd October.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Knight’s Class (98.33%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Waldock’s Class and Mr Clark’s Class (98%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Chatham’s Class (98%) 

Mrs Coles’ Class and Miss Ward’s Class (97.33%) 

 

Year 5 – Bikeability 

A courtesy reminder that Bikeability will take place next week for those children whose parents have 

registered them for the programme. Please refer to the Parentmail sent for more information. 

 

Remembrance Day Poppies 

We are once again selling poppies at school in the lead up to Remembrance Day.  We would encourage 

children to bring a small donation (20p minimum) to give to this worthwhile cause. Poppies will be sold in 

all classrooms in the lead up to Remembrance Day.  
 

Surveys launch seeking views on children's mental health support in Lincolnshire  

Children and young people, parents, carers, and professionals are being invited to share their views on 

emotional wellbeing and mental health services for Lincolnshire’s children and young people. The feedback 

will be used to transform and improve services, helping more children and young people to live independent, 

safe, healthy, and fulfilling lives.  

 

Oracy Challenge  

At this time of year there are lots of exciting things taking place such as Halloween and Bonfire Night. 

These are both exciting but times when people might feel worried. Can you think of any words of advice 

or encouragement that you could give someone during this time? 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne 

Just in time for Christmas, our friends over at the SCHOOL LOTTERY are giving all entrants the change 

to get their hands on an incredible PS5 prize mega bundle, worth over £1,000!  As well as this year’s 

hottest console, you’ll get an extra controller, 3 amazing games, a PS Pulse headset and loads more goodies 

– also a 43” 4K Ultra HD Smart TV to play it all on.  You can find out more and sign up here – 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/bourne-westfield-primary-academy.  You can join 

for just £1 per ticket per week and have a change of winning the weekly draw.  The winnings increase as 

more people join.  In the last year, we received around £1,800 from the entries made via our account!  

Thank you to all those who take part. 

 

Another way you can support us when doing your Christmas shopping is to buy through AMAZON SMILE  

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/gp/chpf/homepage/ref=smi_chpf_redirect?ie=UTF8&ein=1048383-0.  

Nominate us as your chosen charitable organisation and every time you place an order through Amazon 

Smile – we benefit at no extra cost to you! 
 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lincolnshire.gov.uk%2Fnews%2Farticle%2F1268%2Fhow-can-we-improve-mental-health-support-for-lincolnshire-s-young-people-&data=05%7C01%7CSchoolNews%40lincolnshire.gov.uk%7Cd461e7a6897f495fe4fd08dab3587b85%7Cb4e05b92f8ce46b59b2499ba5c11e5e9%7C0%7C0%7C638019489842558226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eqhVltFRbAOtU4Bxfi%2B3RtSsCbJI8%2BRH3M66vz0GRco%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/bourne-westfield-primary-academy.
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/gp/chpf/homepage/ref=smi_chpf_redirect?ie=UTF8&ein=1048383-0


Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms South and Mr Wilmot who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The 

winnings increase as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a 

chance of winning the weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne 

Westfield and follow the on screen instructions.   

 

Atkinson’s Announcements 

 
It was lovely to welcome prospective parents (and children) to the school this week.  I was incredibly 

proud of all the children during the open mornings.  A special mention must go to our phenomenal Year 6 

children who took on the role of tour guides.  All the visitors sang the children’s praises. 
 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/

